

## Achieving Excellence for all Aspiration Kindness Pride

Headteacher Mr R Warburton BA (Hons), PGCE

September 2024

## Open Evening Thursday 19th September (5.00 – 7.30pm)

Dear Parent/Carer,

I am really pleased to invite you to our **Open Evening** on Thursday the 19<sup>th</sup> September. This summer, The County High School Leftwich have again invested in improvements around the school to support students, such as new student toilets and improved classroom facilities, which we are excited to show you. We would love you to share the evening with us and see how we focus on students and staff **Achieving Excellence** in all the things we do.

The evening will consist of the choice of a Headteacher presentation in the hall, at *either* 5 pm *or* 7pm. Classrooms will be open from 5pm to 7 pm for you to look around, after the first presentation or before the second. Our students, teachers and support staff are looking forward to meeting you and your child. Each subject will showcase their curriculum with a range of events which will demonstrate our aspirations for students and how we celebrate and embrace opportunities within and beyond the classroom. On the night, you are welcome to explore school independently or have one of our fantastic student guides accompany you on a tour.

Doors open	16:45
Headteacher's address (1) in the hall*	17.00
Classrooms open	17.00 - 19.00
Headteacher's address (2) in the hall*	19.00
Event finishes	19.30

<sup>\*</sup>Please note that capacity in the hall will be limited

**2024's GCSE results** have once again sustained the School's exceptional student outcomes. Students' grades reflect their commitment to learning and aspiration which are built upon five years of the highest quality education, in a safe and caring environment. In April 2022 **Ofsted** visited and recognised our high standards and care, by confirming that we remain an **outstanding** school. Ofsted stated that, 'This is a friendly and welcoming school. Leaders and staff have very high expectations of pupils' achievement. Pupils benefit greatly from a broad, ambitious and exciting curriculum. They achieve highly and are exceptionally well prepared for the next stage of their education.' We hope you can join us on Thursday 19<sup>th</sup> September to see this in action for yourself.

Parking will be difficult on the evening because of the number of visitors and there is limited space on site. Please can I ask that you share transport wherever possible and show consideration to our neighbours if you park in the streets around the school.

If you are unable to attend, please visit our website and explore the information we have shared. Additionally, please follow, like and subscribe to our <u>Twitter feed</u>, <u>Facebook page</u>, and <u>website</u> to get a sense of life at The County High School Leftwich.

We look forward to welcoming you to a school and community that we are **proud** of. We hope you will consider us as a first choice when making your secondary application: <u>here</u>. There are more school places available since the completion of our new building. Your child will join a school whose focus is on creating a legacy of success for *all* students, where we work to ensure happy, safe and **kind** students who feel a strong sense of **belonging**.

Yours faithfully,

Mr R Warburton

R.PNLSb.to

Headteacher